
From: Veldran, Katherine
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 6/14/2012 11:31:07 AM
Subject:

Chairmen,

As we understand the process at this point the conference committee report is being drafted by 
Legislative Council with asssitance from Patrick, Ken, Paula and Erin.

We have shared with both of you and the other members of the conference committee the handout 
(attached) that identifies provisions of both the Senate and House versions that we support. These 
are primarily technical provisions in each version that we believe will improve the final bill. We would 
ask you to take a second look at the attached items and ask your staff to work with us to incorporate 
them into the report.

We have spoken with Paula and Erin and look forward to meeting with Patrick this afternoon to 
discuss the latest language of the report. In light of the short time that the committee has to prepare 
the conference report we would like to offer our assistance to get this bill over the finish line!

Thank you for your ongoing support!
Katherine
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